
 

 

ANTICIPATED CONSTRUCTION OCTOBER 15 THROUGH OCTOBER 30, 2015 

 

 
STORM DRAIN SYSTEM:  
Installation of the new storm drain main line pipe in Roosevelt Street is complete. Associated manhole and 
lateral pipe installation in Roosevelt Street between 4th and 5th Streets is anticipated to be complete by 
Friday, October 16.   
 
4TH STREET TO 7TH STREET: 

The street light poles on the north side of Roosevelt Street have been de-energized in preparation for 
upcoming concrete demolition and removal work. The contractor will be abandoning existing unused water 
service lines on the north side of Roosevelt Street between 4th and 5th Streets. Water services will not be 
interrupted during this work. 
 
5TH STREET: 

5th Street will be closed to all traffic on the north side of Roosevelt beginning October 22 through 
October 30. This closure is needed for removal of an existing storm drain dry well and catch basin 
located in 5th Street north of Roosevelt Street. The new storm drain system will replace this old system. 

 
TRAFFIC RESTRICTIONS 
Traffic will be restricted adjacent to the contractors work area. However, one lane of traffic in each 
direction will be maintained at all times. Temporary turn restrictions onto Roosevelt Street may occur. 5th 
Street will be closed north of Roosevelt Street to all traffic beginning October 22. 

 
PEDESTRIAN ACCESS 
Pedestrian access will be maintained on both sides of Roosevelt Street. 

 
For your safety, please observe construction barricades and signage at all times!   

 
 
 
 
 
 

QUESTIONS ? 
 

Contact us on the  
project hotline at:  
480-281-1506 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Construction is Beginning !!!! 
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